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43rd Annual Portland Festival 
Friday, June 2nd from 5:00 pm to 11:00 pm 

Saturday, June 3rd from 1:00 pm to 11:00 pm  

Portland Avenue 

 

The community is invited to come out to the 43rd Annual Portland Festival!  

The Portland Festival Parade will be held Saturday, June 3rd at Noon and will start at 

the Family Health Center on Portland Avenue 

 

Food! Games! Rides! Arts & Crafts! 
 

On Friday, Uptown Band will play at 5:0 pm and  

the Linda Smith band will play at 8:30 pm  

 

On Saturday,  Rare Breed will play at 2:00 pm, The Hord House Rockers will play 

at 4:30 pm and Idle Mindz will play at 7:30 pm! 

Headliner - Thunderstruck at 9:00 pm! 

Gun Violence Press  

Conference  

Friday, June 2nd 10:30 

am  

Big Four Bridge 

Important Public Meeting Re: Crime & Violence in West Lou 
Monday, June 5th from 6:30 pm to 8:30 pm  

Coles Place - 2629 W. Kentucky Street 
 

Councilwomen Green, Shanklin, Woolridge, Hamilton & Councilman James will 
host a Public Meeting on Monday, June 5th at Coles Place, located at  

2629 W. Kentucky Street from 6:30 pm to 8:30 pm.  
 

Topics: Louisville Metro Police, Crime and Violence in our  

communities, The future of Chief Conrad as the leader of LMPD.  

 
The public is encouraged to attend this meeting! 

3rd Annual National Gun Violence Awareness Day 

“Wear Orange Day” 

Saturday, June 3rd at 10:00 am 

Sheppard Park - 1601 Magazine St  

 

A family-friendly birthday-themed event to honor victims and survivors of gun  

violence, Wear Orange Day will include a community walk, games and activities, 

and a picnic lunch. Come join us and together we can work to end gun violence, as 

one of 250 cities across the United States holding Wear Orange events.  

 

Metro’s Official “Wear Orange Day” is Friday, June 2nd.  

The City Hall Clock Tower and  

The Big Four Bridge will be lit with orange lights for the occasion.  

mailto:cheri.hamilton@louisvilleky.gov
mailto:myra.ellis@louisvilleky.gov
mailto::sherman.smith@louisvilleky.gov
http://www.louisvilleky.gov/MetroCouncil/Members/05/default.htm
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2017 Walk for Parkinson’s 

Saturday, June 10 from 10:30 AM until 1:00 PM 

Waterfront Park, Brown-Forman Amphitheater 

 

Moving Day Louisville is more than just a walk. It highlights 

“movement” and exercise as a symbol of hope and progress because of 

its essential role in treating Parkinson’s disease. This event features the 

unique stations such as yoga, tai chi, dance and much more.  

Whether you take part on a team or join as an individual, you’ll get a 

chance to move with thousands of supporters who share a common 

goal – to help beat Parkinson’s.  

 

To Register or for more information go 

online www.movingdaylouisville.org.  

SHAWNEE CHRISTIAN HEALTHCARE CENTER 
Dental Office Grand Opening Celebration 

Thursday June 15 from 3:00 – 6:00 p.m. 
222 Amy Avenue in the French Plaza 

 
Shawnee Christian Healthcare Center is excited to invite you to our Dental Office Grand Opening!   

Come visit our full service dental clinic and the quality dental services we provide, just a few doors down from our 
medical clinic in the French Plaza. Meet the dentists, Doctor Herbert LaBordeaux and Doctor Bob Maguire, 
and their great dental team. Learn about the quality dental services we provide including same day appointments 

and sliding-fee discounts. Enjoy refreshments, giveaways, and a live remote radio broadcast by WLOU. 
 

Adding dental services is a part of the Shawnee Christian Healthcare Center  mission to provide whole-person, 
patient-centered care to our Shawnee neighborhood residents.  Call 502-774-2400 to make your  

dental appointment.  Call 502-778-0001 to make your medical appointment.   
New and existing patients can now schedule same day appointments! 

Upcoming Freedom From Smoking Classes 

 

Having trouble quitting smoking? The American Lung Association will be hosting spring and summer  

Freedom From Smoking classes in May, June and July. Visit  https://louisvilleky.gov/government/health

-wellness/services/stop-smoking for more information.  

 

Through June 27th: Tuesdays from 2:00 pm - 3:30 p.m. at Norton Brownsboro Medical Building, 4950 Norton 

Healthcare Blvd. 3rd Fl. Conference Room. Call Norton Health Care at 502-629-1234 to register.   

 

Through June 27: Tuesdays, 5:30 pm - 7:00 p.m. at Family Health Center East Broadway 2nd Floor, 834 E. 

Broadway. Call 502-852-6318 to register.  

  

June 5 – July 17:  Mondays, 5:30 pm - 7:00p.m. at Norton Health & Wellness Center, 1000 DuPont Road.  

 

CHERI BRYANT HAMILTON, DISTRICT 5 COUNCILWOMAN 
E-News and Updates June 1st, 2017 

Evelyn Miller 

“Writing About My Dreams”  

Book Singing & Poetry Reading 

Event 

Saturday, June 3rd from 

 6 pm to 11 pm  

Living Water Fellowship  

International -  

7032 Southside Dr 

 

Join Evelyn Miller for a Book Signing 

for her book “Writing About My 

Dreams” and Poetry Reading! Door 

Fee is $5.00.  
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Ali Memorial Service to be held Saturday, June 3rd at 8:00 am 

 

An ecumenical memorial service to pay tribute to Muhammad Ali’s 

Legacy has been scheduled at the plaza next to the Muhammad Ali 

Center for Saturday, June 3rd from 8:00 am to 9:00 am.  

 

The public is invited to the service that will be on the one-year  

anniversary of the death of the three-time heavyweight boxing 

champion from Louisville and on the first day of a planned six-week 

festival honoring Ali. The service is envisioned as a way to honor 

Ali’s legacy.  

 

The service will include blessings from representatives of multiple 

faiths, feature music by and include a symbolic release of butterflies by the 

Muhammad Ali Council of Students. In the event of rain, the service will 

be held inside of the Ali Center.  

 

After the festival, everyone is encouraged to join in a community bike ride, 

which will depart from the Ali Center and go to local Ali landmarks  

including his childhood home in the Parkland neighborhood and the  

Columbia Gym.  

Check www.louisvilleky.gov  

and the Louisville Bike Club’s websites for details.  

 Healthy Hometown Mini Grants 
Applications Due Tuesday, June 13, 2017 

 
Since 2005, the Mayor’s Healthy Hometown Movement has awarded more than a half million dollars in grants to 

more than 100 community groups! In 2015, awards ranged $7,500-$11,000 and were awarded to applicants,  
chosen by an independent review committee, for projects impacting the following focus areas within the  

Healthy Louisville 2020 Plan: 
 

 Healthy Homes and Healthy Neighborhoods 

 Healthy Mothers and Healthy Babies 

 Safe and Healthy Neighborhoods 

 Mental and Behavioral Health 

 Obesity Prevention 

 Social Determinants of Health 

 Substance Abuse Prevention 
 

For more information and to download the 2017 application manual,  

please visit https://louisvilleky.gov/government/healthy-hometown-grants 

http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTcwNTEyLjczMjg5NzIxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE3MDUxMi43MzI4OTcyMSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE2ODYyODU1JmVtYWlsaWQ9Y2hlcmkuaGFtaWx0b25AbG91aXN2aWxsZWt5Lmdv
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2017 Dirt Bowl Team Sign-Ups & Book Signing and Sale of  “I Said Bang” 
Thursday, June 1st from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm  

Coles Place - 2918 W. Kentucky Street 
 

DIRT BOWL sign-ups kick off 2017 Summer of Peace Campaign to  
KEEP THE PEACE & STOP THE VIOLENCE! 

  
Mayor Greg Fischer’s Office of Safe & Healthy Neighborhoods & the Metro Parks Department are kicking off the 
SUMMER OF PEACE 2017 campaign to work together in unity to end violence and promote a peaceful  
summer,  leading off with the 2017 Dirt Bowl Sign-Ups at Coles Place, located at 2918 W. Kentucky Street on 
Thursday, June 2nd from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm. You will also be able to purchase a copy of “I Said Bang!” and 
get it signed!  
 
The Dirt Bowl-(June 17th thru August 13th) has given the community & Louisville a family friendly place to come 
together in Peace & Unity and see some GREAT BASKETBALL during the summer months for over 48 years! 

This year there will be a High School Division! 
 

Only the first 24 teams will be accepted on a first come first serve basis.  
The registration fee is $350 and includes jerseys! 

 
 

For more information please contact:   
Neal Robertson, Dirt Bowl Commissioner at 502-664-0780 or Nealr0414@gmail.com 

  
Peter Hayes, Service For Peace or 502-419-4539 or phayes@serviceforpeace.org 

The Archdiocese of  Louisville’s Office of  Multicultural Ministry  
The Catholic Enrichment Center - 3146 West Broadway 

 
Let’s Talk About It 

The Catholic Enrichment Center of the Archdiocese of Louisville’s Office of Multicultural Ministry is offering 
individual counseling sessions to provide people with the opportunity to sit, talk, and explore their story 
in a non-judgmental, safe, and approachable atmosphere. The youth counseling sessions are offered between 
4:30 p.m. – 7:45 p.m. and the adult counseling sessions are offered between 5:30 p.m. – 7:45 p.m. There 
is no cost for the sessions. They are free! For further details or to schedule an appointment (the day of the week 
will be set upon calling), call 502.776.0262.  
 

Male Ministry Fashion Exposition  
The Catholic Enrichment Center of the Archdiocese of Louisville’s Office of Multicultural Ministry will host its 
annual Male Ministry Fashion Exposition on Friday, June 16, 2017, 7:00 p.m. in the Catholic Enrichment 
Center’s Thea Bowman Hall, 3146 West Broadway, Louisville, KY 40211. This is an all male fashion exposition 
and is an implementation of the Male Ministry Initiative of the Archdiocesan Strategic Plan. The evening will  
provide a showcase of the latest in men’s fashion and accessories modeled by men in the local faith community.  
It will also include music, entertainment, heavy hors d’oeuvres, beverages, and more. The dress is semi-formal or 
business attire and the cost is $20.00 per person. This is a major fundraiser for the Catholic Enrichment Center. 
For further details or to purchase tickets, contact the Catholic Enrichment Center at (502)776.0262.  
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Love City Summer Art Camp 

Wednesday, June 7th and Thursday, June 8th from 2:30 pm to 5:00 pm  

344 N. 26th Street  
 

Does your child love art? Sign him or her up for the FREE Love City Summer 
Art Camp! The camp will be held at 34 N. 26th Street and run from  

Wednesday, June 7th to Thursday, June 8th from 2:30 pm to 5:00 pm.  
 

Campers will learn creative ways to make amazing pieces of art! 
Lunch will be provided. 

 
To sign up please visit Love City online at lovecityinc.org  

or call 502-365-3917!  

Love City Summer Dance Camp 
Tuesday, July 25th - Thursday, July 27th from 10 am to 3 pm  

Love City Showcase - Friday, July 28th at 6:00 pm 
344 N. 26th Street  

 
Does your child love to dance? If so, you are encouraged to sign him or her up 

for the FREE Love City Summer Dance Camp! The camp will be held at 344 
N. 26th Street and run from Tuesday, July 25th to Thursday July 27th from 

10 am to 3 pm, with a Showcase held on Friday, July 28th at 6:00 pm!  
 

The camp will feature special guest, Mrs. Kentucky Tyiara Thompson!  
Lunch will be provided. 

 
To sign up please visit Love City online at lovecityinc.org  

or call 502-365-3917!  

Love City Summer Cooking Camp 

Tuesday, July 11th - Thursday, July 13th from 10:00 am to 3:00 pm 

344 N. 26th Street  
 

Do you have a budding chef on your hands? Sign him or her up for the FREE 
Love City Summer Cooking Camp! The camp will be held at 344 N. 26th 
Street and run from Tuesday, July 11th to Thursday, July 13th from 10:00 

am to 3:00 pm!  
 

Campers will learn how to prepare 3 simple meals and take home ingredients to 
make it on their own! Lunch will be provided. 

The Love City Summer Cooking Camp is for children aged 10 to 18!  
 

To sign up please visit Love City online at lovecityinc.org  
or call 502-365-3917!  
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New Directions Housing Corporation 
 

What is Repair Affair?  
New Directions Housing Corporation (NDHC) is committed to Making Community Happen! 
Their core mission is to ensure that prosperity and positivity take root within our community. 
New Directions has found that one of the most impactful ways to do so is through Repair Affair.  
 
Repair Affair began in 1993, and it repairs homes, helps homeowners, and preserves  
neighborhoods. Each year 1,600 volunteers from across Kentuckiana provide assistance to over 
150 low-income elderly and/or disabled homeowners in depressed neighborhoods. The average 
annual income for Repair Affair homeowners is less than $13,500, and they struggle to maintain 

the home they love. Volunteers provide feelings of hope and security to homeowners, and repairs range from yard 
work, to paint, to the installation of wheelchair ramps.  
 
In 2016, NDHC celebrated it’s 3,000th home, 30,000th Repair Affair volunteer, and 300,000 volunteer hours. 
When you volunteer for Repair Affair, you are not only helping a neighbor who needs you, you are making a real 
and immediate impact in your community. Volunteering for Repair Affair is easy! Every volunteer is welcome and 
every skill level is needed! Volunteers can work individually or in teams, and can choose to work on event days or 
pick their own date.  

 
2017 Repair Affair Event Dates:  

Saturday, June 3rd in Southern Indiana Repair Affair  
Saturday, June 10th is Jefferson County Repair Affair  

 
Please call Jacie Morgan at (502) 719-7153 or send an email to jaciem@ndhc.org to volunteer today!  

 
For more information on NDHC or for sponsorship opportunities, contact Ashley Cassetty, Director of  

Community and Donor Engagement at (502) 719-7169 or AshleyC@ndhc.org.  

 

 

 

CHERI BRYANT HAMILTON, DISTRICT 5 COUNCILWOMAN 
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Metro Parks and Recreation seeking lifeguards for outdoor pools 
 

Louisville Metro Parks and Recreation is seeking to fill open lifeguard positions at its four outdoor pools; Norton, 
Algonquin, Sun Valley and at Nelson Hornbeck Park in Fairdale. In addition to current staff, the Metro Parks and 
Recreation aquatics division says there’s room for approximately 15 more lifeguards to be hired over the summer.  
 
Metro Parks and Recreation lifeguards start out at $10 per hour. For more information or how to apply please  
visit https://louisvilleky.gov/government/parks/work-metro-parks or call the Mary T. Meagher Aquatic 
Center at 502/897-9949. Please call to register for free Lifeguard Training at Algonquin Park.  
 

Metro Parks and Recreation lifeguards must: 
   Possess and maintain lifeguard certification, CPR and First Aid 
   Able to observe swimmers for safety and sit for prolonged periods of time 
   Ability to react quickly and calmly in emergency situations 
   Able to exercise tact and diplomacy when interacting with the public 
 
For more information on the Mary T. Meagher Aquatic Center, Metro Parks and Recreation’s outdoor pools and 

the city’s spray-grounds and playgrounds, please visit https://louisvilleky.gov/government/parks/aquatics 

tel:(502)%20897-9949
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Fresh Stop Markets 
 

Fresh Stop Markets are bi-weekly fresh food markets that “pop up" at local churches,  
community centers and housing authorities in fresh food insecure neighborhoods. Community members purchase 
shares of 10-12 varieties of seasonal produce in advance so that farmers don’t face the same degree of risk as they 

would with a standard farmers’ market. Call 502-509-6770 for more information or visit www.newroots.org. 
 

Shawnee Neighborhood  
Redeemer Lutheran Church - 3640 River Park Drive 

Thursdays - June 8th, June 22nd, July 6th, August 3rd, August 17th, August 31st, September 14th,  
September 28th, October 12th, October 26th 

 
Shawnee Presbyterian  

Shawnee Presbyterian Church - 101 S. 44th Street 
Thursdays - June 15th, June 29th, July 13th, August 10th, August 24th, September 7th, September 21st,  

October 5th, October 19th, November 2nd 
 

Parkland Neighborhood  
Pleasant View Baptist Church - 2600 Virginia Avenue  

Tuesdays - June 13th, June 27th, July 11th, July 25th, August 8th, August 22nd, September 5th,  
September 19th, October 3rd, October 17th, October 31st  

 
Russell Neighborhood 

Joshua Tabernacle Missionary Baptist Church - 425 S. 15th Street 
Saturdays - June 17th, July 1st, July 15th, July 29th, August 12th, August 26th, September 9th,  

September 23rd, October 7th, October 21st, November 4th 

Culinary Arts Training Program Now Enrolling! 

Common Table - 2234 W. Market Street 

 

The Common Table is now enrolling for a Culinary Arts Training Program! This program is open to anyone 

who is able to commit to the 8-week duration of the course!  

The next session will begin on Monday, June 5th.  

 

Enrollees will receive hands-on training on food preparation, knife skills, recipe development,  

food safety, and food service!  

 

Classes will be held from 9:30 am to 1:20 pm on Mondays - Friday. Upon completion of the program,  

students will have fulfilled KTP work training requirements, received food handling certification necessary 

to work in any kitchen in Louisville and will receive job placement assistance upon graduation! 

 

To enroll in the Culinary Arts Training Program at the Common Table, please contact Laura at 

LStevens@archlou.org or call 502-873-2566 ext. 256. You may also visit the Common Table between the hours 

of 9 am and 2 pm, Monday through Friday to sign-up.  
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Cultural Pass, Summer Reading and other summer learning  
opportunities for youth, teenagers  

 
There are plenty of learning opportunities for Louisville students of all ages over the summer months designed to 
keep kids engaged and prevent summer learning loss, including the Louisville Free Public Library’s Summer  
Reading program, and the 2017 Cultural Pass — presented by Churchill Downs in partnership with the Mayor’s 
Office, the library, the Arts and Culture Alliance and the Fund for the Arts. 
  
The Mayor announced, the Main Library will host the Super Summer Reading Kickoff and Cultural Pass 
Showcase on Saturday, June 3, from 10 a.m. – 1 p.m. This free, family-friendly event will offer a plethora of  
activities, performances, and crafts featuring more than two dozen members of the Arts and Culture Alliance.  
Participating groups will include the Louisville Zoo, Kentucky Science Center, Frazier History Museum, 
Kentucky Shakespeare, and more. For more information, please visit LFPL.org/Kids or call (502) 574-1620. 
The Cultural Pass supports and encourages lifelong learning by providing free access to 38 of Greater Louisville’s 
arts and cultural institutions for children and young adults to age 21. The Pass is valid from June 3 to Aug. 12 for 
one-time general admission at each of the participating institutions. The 2017 Cultural Pass and Summer Reading 
materials are available now at any Louisville Free Public Library branch and any Metro Louisville Community  
Center. Pass holders can register and track the progress of their Cultural Pass online at www.lfpl.org/
culturalpass and are encouraged to visit as many venues as they are able during the summer. Children with 5 or 
more documented visits receive a Cultural Pass giveaway prize and will be entered into a drawing to win additional  
prizes, including a free stay at 21C Museum Hotel, tickets to area performances like The Christmas Carol at Actors 
Theatre or Louisville Ballet’s Nutcracker, family memberships to Bernheim Forest, the Frazier History Museum, 
Gheens Science Hall and Planetarium, and more. 
 

To learn more about the Cultural Pass, please visit www.fundforthearts.org/2017culturalpass.  

Summer Reading 
Presented by the Library Foundation, the Library’s annual Summer Reading Program is a free 10-week program 
that encourages kids and teens to read for fun over the summer by offering prizes and incentives. Every child—
from infant through 12th grade—who completes the program will receive a backpack or aluminum water bottle, 
along with passes to local attractions like the Kentucky Science Center, Squire Boone Caverns, a Bats  
baseball game, the Frazier History Museum, and more. For more information, or to pre-register for Summer 
Reading, visit LFPL.org/SummerReading, or call (502) 574-1620. 
  

Other Summer Programs 
The Library’s Summer Reading Program and the annual Cultural Pass presented by Churchill Downs complement 
hundreds of camps and enrichment activities organized by nonprofit organizations, Jefferson County Public 
Schools (JCPS), local colleges and universities, museums, churches, and arts organizations. 
 
To help families sort through the many summer offerings, the Mayor reminds the community that a searchable 
database of quality Out of School Time (OST) programs is available through 2-1-1.  
 
Thanks to the BLOCS community partnership, families can access this resource year-round by visiting 
www.louisvilleblocs.org and clicking on the 2-1-1 link. The list is also available by dialing Metro United Way’s 
211 call-in line, or accessing the 211 app. BLOCS was established in 2011 by Louisville Metro Government, JCPS, 
Metro United Way and the Louisville Alliance for Youth, in an effort to bridge in-school and out-of-school time, 
while demonstrating OST programming is a fundamental support in improving educational outcomes. 

https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/3RvABgCYpQ9Ux?domain=lfpl.org
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/qO5pB7S58qJU6?domain=links.govdelivery.com
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/qO5pB7S58qJU6?domain=links.govdelivery.com
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/4QN3BofZlwDcV?domain=links.govdelivery.com
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/dqp5B7ue20lhV?domain=lfpl.org
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/DzeRBZHRq5aiq?domain=links.govdelivery.com
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Cultural Pass, Summer Reading and other summer learning  
opportunities for youth, teenagers - continued 

 
Summer Program Highlights 

Jefferson County Public Schools: JCPS is offering camps this summer to assist English as a Second Language 
students; students who may need a summer learning boost; and students who need extended learning to help halt 
summer learning slide. 
 
Louisville Zoo: The Louisville Zoo is a living classroom with something to learn all year long. When kids are out 
of school, it’s the perfect place to keep minds active and engaged with amazing animal species from around the 
globe or one of the Zoo’s many summer camps. Weekly camps are available for ages from pre-K to 8th grade. All 
Zoo camps include Zoo walks, large animal presentations, attraction rides, and up-close encounters with live  
animal ambassadors. Events are happening all summer, from the Friday Night Movie Series to the ever-popular 
Storybook Character Day. All events and camp listings can be found at louisvillezoo.org. 
 
Metro Parks & Recreation: Five community centers -- Beechmont, Cyril Allgeier, Douglass, Southwick and 
Sun Valley – will have summer camps with structured programming, games, field trips and other activities. Fees 
range from $65 to $95. 
 
Other centers will be offering open programming, meaning kids can shoot hoops, use the public Wi-Fi or  
computer lab, or maybe just relax and read a book. 
 
The Reds’ Rookie Success League is back this year. For more than a decade, this successful partnership with 
the Cincinnati Reds has introduces kids to the game of baseball with a focus on character development. The  
program will be offered at Petersburg Park and Wyandotte Park. Call Metro Parks athletics at 574-4515 for more  
information. 
 
Also, from June 5-July 28, the Metro Parks and Recreation Mobile Playground will be visiting six local parks  
during the week: Boone Square, Elliott Square, Westonia, William Harrison, Norfolk Acres and Huston Quin. 
The big red converted fire truck is staffed by Metro Parks who bring music, sports, crafts and games.  
For more information, visit www.bestparksever.com. 
 
Meanwhile, Metro Parks is looking to employ teens as lifeguards, and is offering training courses, including one 
that starts today. Call the Mary T. Meagher Aquatic Center at 897-9949. Metro Parks’ four outdoor pools –  
at Camp Taylor, Nelson Hornbeck (Fairdale), Algonquin and Sun Valley parks – open Memorial Day weekend.  
Metro Parks also offers 30 spray-grounds and spray-pads at parks throughout the community.  
 
Office for Safe and Healthy Neighborhoods: The office is sponsoring a number of activities to keep teens  
engaged this summer, including family game nights and chess clubs at the California Community Center; One 
Love Louisville Ambassador Institutes; community gardening; and Mayor-Youth Chats.  
For more information: http://onelovelou.org/ 

CHERI BRYANT HAMILTON, DISTRICT 5 COUNCILWOMAN 
E-News and Updates June 1st, 2017 

https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/8JNDB4HJxNecq?domain=louisvillezoo.org
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/QQ5ZB2fVveQfX?domain=links.govdelivery.com
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/xNdJBoFoRdasq?domain=links.govdelivery.com
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Save the Date - Community Calendar  June 1st, 2017 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
    June 1 

West Louisville 

Residents and 

Stakeholders  

Organizations 

Meeting 

6:00 pm to 8:00 pm  

 

Chickasaw  

Neighborhood 

Federation Meeting 

6:00 pm 

 

Dirt Bowl Ribbon 

Cutting 

10:30 am  

2 

Wear Orange 

Day 

 

Gun violence  

Press  

Conference 

Waterfront 

Park  

10:30 am  

 

Portland  

Festival  

3 

Evelyn Miller 

“Writing About 

My Dreams” 

Book  

Singing & Poetry 

Reading Event 

6 pm to 11 pm  

 

3rd Annual  

National Gun 

Violence  

Awareness Day 

“Wear Orange 

Day” 

10:00 am 

 

2017 Repair Affair  

 

Ali Memorial 

Service  

8:30 am  

 

Portland Festival 

4 5 

Freedom From 

Smoking Classes 

 

Culinary Arts 

Training Program  

 

Public Meeting 

Coles Place  

6:30 pm to 8:30 

pm  

6 

Chronic Disease 

Self-Management 

Program 

 

Portland Now  

 

Dirt Bowl Press 

Conference  

10:00 am 

7 

Love City  

Summer Art 

Camp 

8 

Love City Summer 

Art Camp 

 

Fresh Stop Market 

Shawnee  

Neighborhood  

Redeemer Lutheran 

Church - 3640 River 

Park Drive 

9 10 

2017 Walk for 

Parkinson’s 

10:30 am to 1:00 

pm  

 

Network  

Luncheon 

 

2017 Repair Affair  

11 12 

Freedom From 

Smoking Classes 

13 

Chronic Disease 

Self-Management 

Program 

 

Fresh Stop 

Parkland  

Neighborhood  

Pleasant View  

Baptist Church - 

2600 Virginia  

Avenue  

14 15 

Fresh Stop 

Shawnee  

Presbyterian 

Church - 101 S. 44th 

Street 

 

Shawnee Christian 

Healthcare Center 

Open House 

16 

Male Ministry 

Fashion  

Exposition 

7:00 pm   

17 

Fresh Stop 

Russell  

Neighborhood 

Joshua  

Tabernacle  

Missionary  

Baptist Church - 

425 S. 15th Street 

 

Dirt Bowl Begins 

18 19 

District 5  

Neighborhood 

Advisory Meeting 

600 pm  

20 21 22 

Fresh Stop Market 

Shawnee  

Neighborhood  

Redeemer Lutheran 

Church - 3640 River 

Park Drive 

23 24 

West Market Streetscape Project 
 

Work begins the week of June 5th on the West Market Street 

Streetscape and Sidewalk Replacement Project. The $815,000  

project will provide street improvements along W. Market Street 

from 33rd Street to 38th Street, on 22nd Street from Bank Street to 

Portland Ave, and 22nd Street from Broadway to Chestnut Street.  

 

Improvements will include replacing sidewalks to Americans with 

Disabilities Acts standards and the installation of new curb bump 

outs, stamped concrete crosswalks, trees,  

and water quality planters.  

 

Work is projected for  

completion on September 3rd. 

There will be moving lane 

closures throughout the  

construction period.  


